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FROM THE KITCHEN 
The March Mus Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, 
March 14. This dinner will be hosted by the 
Gavica, Sarria, & Krakau families and friends. 
 
The doors will open to the Dining Room at 6:00 
PM with dinner being served buffet-style at 6:30 
PM. Prior to entering the Dining Room, please 
pick up your reservation ticket in the bar. You will 
need it to pay for dinner. 
  
March 2020 dinner menu: 
Tossed salad 
Orange Roughy Oriotarra  
Baked Chicken with Onions and Wine 
Potatoes in Salsa Verde 
Desserts 
Homemade Bread and Butter 
Wine and Coffee 
 
Monthly Dinner Prices 
Senior Members (65 and older) $14.00 
Members $15.00 
Guests $20.00 
Children (10 and under) $  5.00  
 
Please email your reservation to 
dinner@basquecenter.com or call in your 
reservation to 208-572-0604. Please leave the 
name the reservation is to be held under, the 
number of people in the party, the age designation 
(Adult, Child, Senior or Guest) and your contact 
info. There will be free babysitting service during 
the dinner, so with your dinner reservation, please 
indicate if you will need babysitting, along with the 
names and ages of the children. 
  
 
 

The deadline for dinner reservations is 8:00 PM 
on ​March 11.​ Please note that reservations called 
into the bar will not be accepted, and reservations 
left after March 11 will not be accepted. 
 
A special thanks to Jesus Alcelay, Miren Urresti 
Laughrin, and the fantastic crew for preparing a 
delicious meal! 
 
 
 
 
 
FEBRUARY DINNER THANK-YOUS 
Eskerrik Asko to Oinkari and Oinkari Alumni for 
hosting the February monthly dinner. Special 
thanks to: 
Abbey Henry 
Abbie Plaza 
Alex Goyhenetche 
Alex Wray 
Alli Olson 
Amaia Clayton 
Amaya Fischer 
Amaya Monasterio 
Ane Egiluz 
Bego Garcununo 
Belisia Larzelier 
Ben Borkowski 
Ben Whitehead 
Cameron Gabiola 
Conner Bawden 
Ellen Ansotegui 
Gaizka Malone 
Isana Urquidi 
Itxaso Cayero 

Jaclyn Lasuen 
Jill Kaltenecker 
John Lejardi 
Josu Bieter 
Josu Colburn 
Kirk Mendive 
Kristina Franzoia 
Leah Bolles 
Lexi Erskine 
Maitane Hollenbeck 
Maite Frank 
Mia Woodbury 
Missy Singer 
Mitch Murgoitio 
Nichole Brooks 
Nick Totorica 
Ruth Manthey 
Rylee Peters 
Scott Kaltenecker 
Wyatt Amestoy 
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ATHLETIC BILBAO VIEWING PARTY - 
MARCH 5 
Euzkaldunak and Boiseko Athletic Club Peña 
invite you to a special viewing party event at the 
Basque Center on ​Thursday, March 5 from 1:00 - 
3:00pm.​ Sports Illustrated is coming to Boise to 
film and interview supporters of Athletic Club 
Bilbao as we watch our team in the second leg of 
the Copa del Rey Semi Final versus Granada. 
Let’s show Sports Illustrated what the Boise 
Basque community is about. Clear your calendars 
and ​RSVP here (Google form)​ to join us for this 
special event. 
 
As we will be holding the viewing party in the 
Basque Center bar, you must be 21 years old to 
attend. Given that we are opening the Basque 
Center early and Sports Illustrated will be in 
attendance, we ask that you ​RSVP​ so we can 
plan accordingly. The bar will be open at noon. 
AUPA ATHLETIC and we hope to see you on 
Thursday, March 5! 
 
KANTARI AFARIA MARCH 7 
Biotzetik Basque Choir will present its annual 
fundraising dinner, Kantari Afaria, on ​Saturday, 
March 7 ​at the Basque Center. This annual 
fundraiser includes an authentic Basque dinner 
prepared by Chef Jesus Alcelay and a special 
performance by the choir. Cocktails begin at 6:00 
PM and dinner is at 7:00 PM. The evening 
includes a short performance by the choir and 
features both live and silent auctions.  
 
Tickets are $40 each and must be purchased in 
advance. Tickets are available from any choir 
member or by emailing BasqueChoir@gmail.com. 
The event is the choir’s largest annual fundraiser 
and typically sells out each year so don’t wait too 
long to purchase your tickets! 
 

 

BOISEKO GAZTEAK SPRING 
PERFORMANCE MARCH 8 
The last practice before the Boiseko Spring Show 
is ​Tuesday, March 3​. Please make sure your 
dancers are able to attend! Tell all your family 
members that ​Sunday, March 8​ is the Spring 
Show at the Borah High School Old Gymnasium. 
Dancers and musicians should arrive at 12:15 PM. 
Txantxangorriak will start the performance off at 
12:30 PM, with the dancers following at 1:00 PM. 
Please bring a can of food for our contribution to a 
local food bank. 
 
2020 Boiseko Calendar: 
03/08 - Spring Show (Borah High) 
07/27 - Jaialdi practice at 7:00 PM 
07/28 - Jaialdi practice at 7:00 PM 
08/01 - Jaialdi performance (Expo Idaho) 
 
BRISKA CLASSES MARCH 1 & MARCH 8 
Are you interested in playing the card game Briska 
but don’t know how?  Euzkaldunak will be holding 
Briska classes at the Basque Center in March to 
teach those interested. The classes will be held on 
Sunday March 1 at 4:00 PM and Sunday March 8 
at 4:00 PM.​ The classes will likely last one to two 
hours.  All ages over 10 looking to learn the game 
or get a better understanding of the rules is 
welcome. Please reach out to Alicia Knox at 
aliciacknox@yahoo.com if you’re interested in 
joining us so we can have a better idea on how 
many attendees and better prepare for the 
classes. 
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BASQUE MYTHOLOGY AND SYMBOLS 
PRESENTATION MARCH 12 
For March’s 2nd Thursday educational presentation, 
join the Basque Museum & Cultural Center at 6:00 
PM on March 12, when cultural anthropologist Nikki 
Gorrell from the College of Western Idaho will give a 
presentation on the fascinating mythology, folklore, 
funerary traditions, and symbolism of the Basque 
Country. The Museum is proud to offer this event to 
the public, free of charge. 
 
EUZKALDUNAK DIRECTOR UPDATE 
After the January 2020 Members Dinner & 
General Meeting, Director Patrick Bidegaray 
submitted his resignation from the Euzkaldunak 
Board of Directors. The Board greatly appreciated 
Patrick’s service to Euzkaldunak. During the 
February Board Meeting, the Board accepted 
Patrick’s resignation and installed board alternate, 
Ed Orbea, onto the Board of Directors to complete 
the remainder of Patrick’s term. 
 
OINKARI LAMBPAGE 5K APRIL 11 
Join Oinkari Basque Dancers on ​Saturday, April 
11​ in Ann Morrison Park for our 5K run/walk/stroll!  
After the race, we'll have lunch and games in the 
park, this year including an egg hunt for the kids 
(or kids-at-heart)! For more information and the 
link to register, visit ​www.oinkari.org/lambpage​.  
Registration is $30 ($20 for children) and includes 
a race bib, t-shirt, and lunch after the race. 
Ewe​ won't want to miss this one, so don't be 
sheep-ish​. Sign up today! 
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6TH AND GROVE CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
The Boise City Streetscape is the part of the 
street right-of-way between the face of the curb 
and the building. In downtown Boise, the 
streetscape includes the sidewalk surface, street 
trees, historic streetlights, and a collection of 
furnishings. 
 
These furnishings include, but are not limited to, 
benches, planters for flowers, tree grates, trash 
receptacles, bicycle racks, transit shelters, 
newsstands, bollards, and drinking fountains. In 
areas that have an urban character such as 6​th St, 
the sidewalk surface runs from the building face to 
the curb and street trees are planted in tree 
grates. In areas that have a neighborhood 
character, the sidewalk surface is separated from 
the street by a landscape strip where the street 
trees are planted. In many areas, green 
infrastructure such as suspended paving systems 
and bio-swales are incorporated into the 
streetscape design, as well. 
 
Since the mid 1980s, significant investment has 
been made in downtown Boise’s streetscapes. 
These highly visible improvements have been 
instrumental to the success of the downtown area. 
The streetscapes provide a setting for community 
events, for development of adjoining private 
property, and for the everyday interaction of 
people who frequent downtown. Streetscape 
standards have been established to assure over 
time that the way downtown sidewalks are 
designed and the materials and furnishings used 
on these sidewalks, create a distinct identity and 
attractive ambiance for downtown. The standards 
classify streets by the character of the area in 
which they are located. For each category, they 
identify how the sidewalk is surfaced—whether 
brick, concrete or a combination are used—and 
the specific make, model, and color of the 
furnishings that are to be installed. The 
streetscapes create a common design thread 
throughout the downtown area which contributes 
to a feeling of coherence and continuity.  
 
(cont’d on next page) 
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